
Chapter 6: Other GSGLA Policy 

 
Contracts  

Neither Girl Scout Troops/Groups nor individual volunteers have the authority to sign any legally 
binding contract or agreement on behalf of Girl Scouts of Greater Los Angeles. Any contracts related 
to GSGLA must be submitted to the appropriate Regional Vice President (regional or local contracts) 
or the Vice President of Business and Administration (council-wide or administrative contracts) for 
approval and signature. This includes any contracts involving liability insurance. Individuals or 
companies organizing activities in the name of Girl Scouts must contact their regional Service Center 
to request specific contracts, “hold harmless agreements,” or certificates of insurance.  
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